
 

SFDR Article 3 Website Disclosure for Copenhagen Infrastructure Partners P/S (‘CIP’) – Integration of 

sustainability risks in investment decision‐making processes 

Financial Market Participant: Copenhagen Infrastructure Partners P/S, company number (CVR no.) 

37994006 (‘CIP’) 

This ‘SFDR Article 3 Website Disclosure’ (‘Disclosure’) has been prepared pursuant to Article 3 of Regulation 

(EU) 2019/2088 on sustainability-related disclosures in the financial services sector (‘Regulation’).  

This Disclosure has been prepared and published based on the facts, information and legislative guidance 

available in relation to the Regulation in connection with its effective date (10 March 2021). This disclosure 

may therefore be subject to changes, updates and general revision in connection with any developments in 

that respect; especially following the disclosure of any further legislation, guidance and recommendations 

concerning the Regulation (including any delegated acts thereto) by the Danish or EU legislators/supervisory 

authorities. A clear explanation will be published if any changes or amendments are made to the below.   

Disclosure 

As a fiduciary fund manager, CIP is committed to managing ESG impacts in a sustainable and responsible 

manner. CIP’s approach to integrating sustainability risks in investment decision making processes is detailed 

in two documents: 

1. CIP’s Responsible Investment Policy 

2. Each fund’s ESG Standards 

These documents should be read alongside the Limited Partnership Agreement (“LPA”), which sets out the 

type of assets and activities comprising the investment scope of the individual funds. 

CIP’s Responsible Investment Policy governs CIP’s responsible investment approach across all funds. CIP’s 

approach to integrating sustainability risks in investment decision making processes is guided by several 

international standards and norms, which are detailed in full CIP’s Responsible Investment Policy (see Section 

3 - ‘Responsible Investment Principles’). 

In addition to CIP’s Responsible Investment Policy, each fund’s ESG Standards apply when CIP 

assesses/screens potential investments, proposes investments, monitors and manages investments and 

proposes to exit investments in each fund. The fund-specific ESG Standards are available to lIP employees 

and are provided to investors in the fund. 

In the management of its funds, CIP may take a number of actions to integrate sustainability risks and consider 

potential principal adverse sustainability impacts into the investment sourcing and decision-making process, 

such as setting ESG standards, excluding certain asset classes, covering ESG as part of due diligence 

processes, having internal ESG support in place, and monitoring sustainability performance of investee 

companies, as is relevant and appropriate for the investment. CIP’s approach to integrating sustainability risks 

in investment decision‐making processes is explained in full in CIP’s Responsible Investment Policy (see 

Section 4 - ‘Responsible Investment Procedures’). 

Given that CIP currently does not invest in listed securities, CIP has not implemented a policy on how to 

integrate shareholder engagement in their investment strategy (‘Engagement Policy’). However, CIP’s 

Responsible Investment Policy does include guidance on Engagement Approaches (see Section 5 - 

‘Engagement Approaches’). 
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